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SIDEWALK WORK NOTICE  
 

Necesita esta traducción? Comuníquese con nosotros al 651-266-6120 
Xav tau qhov no txhais los? Hu rau peb ntawm 651-266-6120 
Ma u baahan tahay tarjamadaan Naga soo wac 651-266-6120 

 
____________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 
 

As part of a city street resurfacing project, Saint Paul Public Works has contracted Concrete Idea, Inc., — a company 

licensed, bonded, and insured with the city — to construct new pedestrian ramps which meet the requirements of the 

Americans with Disabilities Act. Certain locations will have additional pedestrian improvements such as curb bump-outs. 

These improvements may impact existing grass, trees, and/or landscaping located within the public right-of-way (the 

boulevard area between the street and sidewalk).  

 

When will work begin and end? Pedestrian ramps will be constructed between July 22 and October 31, 2019 on the 

following streets:  Prior Avenue between Summit Avenue and Roblyn Avenue, Cleveland Avenue between Mississippi 

River Boulevard and Yorkshire Avenue, and St. Clair Avenue between Fairview Avenue and Snelling Avenue. Prior to 

construction, residents may see survey stakes or paint markings in the street or grass to mark the public right-of-way and 

existing utility locations. 

 

Who should I contact for more information? 

For general project questions, contact Project Manager Barb Mundahl at 651-266-6112 or 

barbara.mundahl@ci.stpaul.mn.us. For location-specific questions, contact Project Inspector Bill Vos at 651-755-1246 or 

bill.vos@ci.stpaul.mn.us. 

 

How will this work impact you? 

• The contractor may begin work as early as 7:00 a.m., weather permitting. 

• Temporary “No Parking” signs could restrict parking during daytime hours to provide a safe work zone for the 

contractor.  

• Expect disruption to the boulevard, including the removal of grass or materials in the area surrounding the new 

sidewalk.  

• For properties with underground sprinkler systems located in the public right-of-way: Please help reduce 

damage by informing the contractor of any sprinkler heads near the work area. Per your sprinkler permit, it is the 

property owner’s responsibility to repair any damage that occurs during the normal course of city maintenance or 

construction. 

• Restoration of the areas around sidewalks will be topsoil and sod: The city will not restore gardens or brick 

pavers located in the public right-of-way. 

• If a portion of your driveway needs to be reconstructed for the sidewalk work, you will not have access to your 

driveway during construction and concrete cure time. The contractor will notify you prior to the work starting so 

you may move vehicles if necessary. Every effort will be made to minimize the amount of time you are without 

driveway access. 

 

What should I do to take care of my sidewalk? 

• Before they can be used, sidewalk panels need at least 24-hours, and driveway crossings need 5-days, to cure. 

• Do not write, walk, bike, or mark the concrete in anyway. 

• Please clear snow and ice from the sidewalk during the winter months. 

• Please water new sod as needed. 
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